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The editorial page's Oct. 22 endorsement of U.S. Rep. Steve LaTourette mentioned that he was one of 48 Republicans to support reauthorization of the State Children's Health Insurance Program (SCHIP). This fact highlights an essential point: Among Ohio leaders, support for children's health coverage is strong and bipartisan.

There's good reason for Republicans and Democrats to support full SCHIP reauthorization. SCHIP is an efficient, affordable program that, together with Medicaid, provides health coverage to over 1 million Ohio children. Here in Summit County, more than a third of our children receive coverage through Medicaid and SCHIP.

SCHIP helps Ohio kids grow up healthy and strong, and it's also good for our economy. Federal funds provide 72 percent of the money for Ohio's SCHIP program, meaning that the program not only provides essential health coverage for Ohio's children, but also makes best use of state funds by maximizing the federal dollars coming into Ohio.

Today, however, SCHIP is in jeopardy. Despite bipartisan support from Rep. LaTourette and Democratic Reps. Tim Ryan and Betty Sutton and U.S. Sen. Sherrod Brown, legislation to reauthorize SCHIP for five years and cover an additional 4 million children has not become law.

There's a great deal that elected officials in America cannot agree on today. But regardless of who won the presidency and control of Congress, our leaders can work together to protect children's health. Congress must reauthorize SCHIP during its first 100 days, and the new president must move swiftly to sign the bill into law.

